
Brandon Parva, Coston, 

Runhall and Welborne. 
 

Good evening. 

I am Police Constable Gordon Kevin RANCE. 

I am the current beat manager for the areas of Wymondham and Hingham.  

This also incorporates the villages of Brandon Parva, Coston, Runhall and Welborne. 

I have 30 years’ experience within the police force, all being spent in front line uniform 

roles. I took up my current position in April last year, taking over from PC Andy READ. 

Crime within your villages is very low with only one domestic crime and one assault 

reported since the 1st of January 2023. 

Fortunately, crime, in general, within the South Norfolk area is low in comparison to other 

policing areas. 

I have recently held street surgeries and held an online priority setting meeting where 

three priorities were set for the coming three months. 

These priorities are: 

(1) Road Safety. 

(2) Anti-social behaviour (Personal). 

(3) Anti-social behaviour (Vehicular). 

These are the same as the previous three months and as a part of targeting this, speed 

checks have been carried out in various locations within the beat area. 

This will continue. 

Fortunately, the anti-social behaviour is more located in Wymondham. However, when 

an issue is raised high visibility patrols will be carried out to curb any detrimental 

behaviour. 

If you have any issues or questions you would like addressed please feel free to contact 

me by emails on either Gordon.rance@norfolk.police.uk or 

sntwymondham@norfolk.police.uk 

Kind regards. 

PC612 Gordon RANCE. 
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